For approval  20/08/2020

Minutes of the Maer & Aston Parish Council

Meeting held on Zoom 16th July 2020 at 11.00am
Present:     M Kelly (Chair), R Chatburn, Pat Stanier, A Mainwaring, G Chatburn, D Lovatt, P Northcott, G Hutton, E Sudlow
Apologies:    L Chesterton
Declared Items of Interest - None
Minutes of the Last Meeting 

Minutes of the meeting held 18th June 2020 approved, proposed Cllr Stanier and seconded by Cllr R Chatburn.  
Minutes of the Public meeting held 15th June 2020 approved, proposed Cllr Stanier and seconded by Cllr R Chatburn.
Planning Policy Review/Neighbourhood Plan 


The Neighbourhood Development Plan – The Steering Group had continue to hold regular meetings and had discussed greenways in Chorlton.  The application  20/00458/FUL had also been discussed and agreed that this application needs to reflect the origins of the building.
Planning Applications received since the last meeting
· 20/00458/FUL- 1 Plumb Park Maer Staffordshire - Side and rear extension part single and part two storey.  Councillors were frustrated that this re-submission still had no dimenions which meant it was difficult to assess, however the proposal still looks out of character and the extension still dominates the original footprint. Agreed to write again objecting to this application and also to request input from Conservation Officer.

· 20/00517/FUL - Land Off Watering Close Newcastle Road, Baldwins Gate - Application for the variation of condition 1 to vary the house type on Unit 3 as approved

under Ref 16/00086/REM. Condition Number(s): 2 Conditions(s) Removal:  The owner of the land would like to alter the house design.  0855-43C proposed plans and elevations Unit 3. 0855-50F proposed site plan. Councillors had no objections.

Decisions of Planning Committee:
· 20/00302/FUL – 1 Plum Park, Maer – 2 storey extension – Application withdrawn
· 20/00306/FUL – Sidway Hall, Summerhouse in walled garden – Application approved.
  On-going applications and current developments

· Land off Sandy Lane, Baldwins Gate – Proposal to build 66 properties.  A consultation meeting with the potential developers and Councillors on Tuesday 21st January. The Neighbourhood Development Plan will be tested in fighting this potential application.  Whitmore Parish Council inviting developers to a future meeting. To date no full application has been made.
· 20/00368/FUL – Land to the West of A53 at Blackbrook - Change of use of land to mixed use for the stabling/keeping of horses and as a residential caravan site for 4 gypsy families, together with erection of stable building, erection of 4 no. amenity buildings and laying of hardstanding. Public Meeting held Monday 15th June 2020 with issues and concerns raised.  Councillors agreed to include issues of material consideration, Highways, Ecological  and Sustainability in the letter objecting to the application, following consultation with a Planning Consultant. A very comprehensive letter had also been submitted by Severn Trent regarding water pollution.
Financial Position of the Parish Council


· Bank Account Update – (Updated following the meeting)
Precept A/C £     2,603.53
Deposit A/C £     9,877.80
Payments/Donations – Clerk’s pay/expenses of £680.18 (included deposit of £450 paid for notice board refurbishment materials).  Cropper Grounds £180.00, Proposed Cllr Lovatt, Seconded Cllr R Chatburn.   
	Payee
	Bank Account to be drawn on
	Cost
	VAT
	Power
	Total value of Cheque

	E Sudlow
	Precept
	680.18

	------
	111
	680.18


	Cropper Grounds Maintenance
	Precept
	180.00
	
	
	180.00


Items of Business/Correspondence:
· Parish Notice Boards – Minn Bank and Aston boards now ready and all will be refurbished by the end of July 2020.
· Website – New site is imminent and Clerk requested any new photos be forwarded for inclusion.  Clerk reported that BOnline had increased charges.
· Community Issues – Village Halls – Aston Village Hall still investigating measures to ensure COVID 19 compliant. Maer will be ready by end of July following extensive work and thanks to Cllr Chesterton and Sue Jackson for completing paperwork.  Maer to hold a Summer/Christmas Fair on 30 August 2020 so that event can be held outside.  Usually Fair is held in November but it was decided outside would be better.
· Borough/County Report – Increased number of people working from home.  Newcastle is in line for a grant of up to £25m to regenerate the town centre and increase footfall.  The blue bin recycling system appears to be working well.
Full SCC meeting to be held 23 July.  Library services starting to open again.  Village Halls/Churches etc may become drop-off points for returning overdue books. SCC working with track and trace system to ensure schools can have full attendance in September.  SCC working with public health to ensure safest situations – Anthony.gael1@staffs.gov.uk Numerous road repairs are taking place across the County.  Cllr Northcott reported a recovery fund of £2,000 for community organisations working with the effects of Covid 19.  The expectation is that there will be a massive demand for training and apprenticeships in the near future.
· Community Issues – Information on risk assessment was now available for village halls who may want to open after 6th July.  Maer Village Hall looking at changes needed such as one way system, cleaning routines, sanitizer etc.  A community café is also being considered.  Aston Village Hall looking at holding committee meeting to discuss.   Maer community newsletter has received very good feedback.

Date of Next Meeting – Thursday 16th July 2020 on Zoom at 11.00
Meeting ended at 1.30pm
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